MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  7.00 P.M. ON  6.5.25
5.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. Edward Williams, Jennifer Yuill,  Sion Ifor Williams, Evan Owen 
5.2  PRESENT
Cllr. William Hooban (Chairman), Nia Rees (Vice Chairman), Sian Edwards, John Ceri Evans, , Edward Griffiths, Deilwen Anderson. Beth Bailey, Denise Stone and Eryl Jones Williams (Gwynedd Council).
The Chairman welcomed Mr. David Charles Williams from the Tim Tacluso Ardal Ni to the meeting to discuss what work needed to be done in the playground. He said that the Tim Tacluso were happy to carry out the tidying work in general e.g. painting and washing the equipment, repairing the fence and renewing it but this would not happen until September. 'They were unable to carry out the maintenance of the equipment as they would not be qualified to carry out the work and it was agreed to contact other companies about having a "wet pour" under the various equipment.
5.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman had no announcements to make.
5.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on April 1st 2025 were found to be correct. 
5.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising from the minutes
5.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST.
Cllr. Williams Hooban declared an interest in the matter regarding the football field and he signed a Personal Declaration of Interest form and did not take part when the matter was discussed.
5.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:- At the care scrutiny committee we were given up to date reports on the mental health service and the new Autism service in Gwynedd council with all top officials from both departments in attendance. The mental health service has been changed in recent years with Gwynedd as well as many other North Wales council splitting from the NHS, although both will be involved with clients on a separate level. The autism department is newly established following criticism that Gwynedd did not have its own department. I am pleased to report that both departments are doing we although there is continued demand for both services. When I was chair a few years ago there was pressure to establish the autism department and the staff said that everyone was pleased with the development. Money for the autism has come from the Welsh Government, but only until 2027. Efforts are being made to ensure that autism money will continue due to the good work being done. On a local level there are increasing numbers of people suffering from early stage dementila and it is important that families get in tough with the local social services directly or through their GP as soon as possible. I am pleasantly surprised at the amount of people locally that are assisting people with their shopping, GP visits and hospital appointments, it is very nice to see. The Housing department is to hold information sessions for the public in the Dolgellau, Tywyn and Porthmadog areas shortly, details on the Gwynedd web site. I have still not had a copy.There were almost 40 new caravans/chalets ordered by the various local camp site, but there were problems with deliveries after the police refused wide loads to go through Llanbedr. The narrow stretch by the Last Inn in 
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Barmouth was removed during the Bank Holidays and a few extra weeks. There was a problem in Barmouth when a blue badge holder prevented a wide local from passing causing traffic jams in Barmouth. I am hoping that all the new 
caravans/chalets will be delivered by next weekend.The new Gwynedd Council chair is Cllr Ioan Thomas of Caernarfon and the vice chair is Cllr Elin Walker Jones of Bangor. Yet again the council chairs and vice chairs are from 
Arfon, and Arfon members occupy almost all the seats on the Cabinet. After the previous by election the Gwynedd Council comprises Plaid Cymru 46, Independents 21, Lib Dem 1 and Labour 1. The full council, planning and three scrutiny committees are multi locational, (face to face and on zoom), and all other meetings are on zoom or teams. There has been a lot of staff changes and reductions in working hours. I have already asked what effect these internal cuts are having on staff moral and workloads and plan to raise the issue at the next Democratic Services committee.I am available on 01341242758 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com or cynghorydd.eryljones-williams@gwynedd.llyw.cymru
5.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Erection of a detached dormer bungalow (Re-Submission) Land at Ffordd y Llan, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/662B)
Support this application
Listed Building Consent to remove inappropriate materials and reinstate wailing and roof structure to curtilage listed stable Bron-y-Foel Isaf, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/LB316C)
Support this application

Remove unsuitable materials and reinstate walling and roof structure of stable within curtilage of Listed Building Bron-y-Foel Isaf, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/LB316E)
Support this application

Listed Building Consent to install borehole Bron-y-Foel Isaf, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/LB316D)
Support this application

Installation of bore hole water supply for domestic use Bron-y-Foel Isaf, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/LB316F)
Support this application

Demolition of existing garage and erection on new single storey flat roofed extension Encil y Môr, 50 Llwyn Ynn, Talybont (NP5/58/673)

Support this application

5.9  MATTERS ARISING
A   Election of Officers for the year 2025/26:-
Chairman:- Cllr. William Hooban

Vice Chairman:- Cllr. Nia Rees

Elin Humphries Committee:- Vice Chiarman and Cllr. Edward Griffiths

Planning sub committee:- Full Council

Finance sub committee:- Full Council

Cemetery sub committee:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Edward Williams, Sion Ifor Williams & Deilwen Anderson
Benches sub committee:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Edward Williams, Sion Ifor Williams and Jennifer Yuill

Play Park sub-committee:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Sian Edwards, Edward Williams and Beth Bailey

Christmas sub-committee – Chairman, Vice Chair, Cllrs. Beth Bailey, Sian Edwards, Jennifer Yuill & Deilwen Anderson
One Voice Wales:-  Chairman and Vice Chairman

Public footpaths:- Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs. Edward Williams, Sion Ifor Williams, Sian Edwards & Jennifer Yuill

Village hall committee:- Cllrs.Denise Stone and Edward Griffiths

Primary School Governor:- Cllr. Sian Edwards
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B   Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £2,653.86 (including bank charges) since the start of the new financial year and this was £767.95 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. 
C   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Denise Stone reported that the AGM of the above Group had been held on the 14th of last month and officers had been appointed, the easter fair was a success and there is good use been made of the IT equipment.
D   Village Hall

The Chairman welcomed Mr. Mick Tibbetts and Ms Diane Fallows to the meeting to discuss the financial situation of the village hall. It was also reported that Cllr. Edward Williams had sent in some questions regarding this matter because he could not be present at the meeting, and some of these questions were answered by Mr. Tibbetts. Mr. Tibbetts read out a list of the costs that would likely be incurred during this financial year and also stated that if the Council did not increase the amount of contribution they currently give to the hall committee from £6,000 to £12,000, then perhaps the hal would have to close due to not having much money in the bank. It was agreed that if urgent work needed to be carried out, the Community Council would pay for this work upon receipt of a letter from the village hall committee requesting that it be done, and that the invoice be made out to the Community Council. Ms. Follows stated that she had met with an assessor from Egin company to inspect the hall and had been informed that various grants were available. A presentation was made by Cllr. Denise Stone regarding what could be done in the café, and Cllr. Deilwen Anderson stated that different grants would be available during this month and that she had spoken with Elin Williams, Regeneration Officer for Bro Ardudwy with regards to submitting a grant application. No motion was proposed and no vote was taken with regards to these proposals. The Members agreed not to raise the recommendation that the Council gives to the village hall committee from £6,000 to £12,000 because the Council's budget had already been set in January.
E   Pentre Uchaf Play Park
The above matter had already been discussed when Mr. David Charles Williams from Tim Tacluso Ardal Ni was present.
F   CCTV
It was made known that one of the villagers was willing to erect a CCTV camera on their house and it was agreed after a discussion to invite Mr. Richard Hollingsworth and P.C Elliw Williams to the next meeting to discuss the above matter.
G  Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteries and play park
It was made known that the above had not been carried out during the last month.
H   Football Field
The Chairman welcomed Mr. Dave Mathews together with one of the Officials to the meeting to discuss matters relating to the above. Mr. Mathews informed the meeting that around 80 children attend training sessions every week from various areas in Ardudwy. 'The field needed improving and it was noted that the lease of the field is with the Community Council and that the lease needs to be transferred to the football club. The Clerk presented a copy of the lease to the Chairman of the football club and it was unanimously agreed that this lease would be transferred to the football club.

The above matter was chaired by the Vice-Chairman because the Chairman had declared an interest as he is the Chairman of the football club.
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I     Council’s Annual Report
The Clerk reported that she had prepared the third annual report on behalf of the Council and that she had forwarded a copy to every Member before the meeting. It was agreed to accept this report.
5.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Sian Gwenllian AS 

Received a  letter of thanks from the above for supporting a need for a dental school in Bangor

B   Gwynedd Council  -  Environment Department 
Recevied a letter from the above informing the Council that the road near Faeldref, Dyffryn Ardudwy will be closed on the 6th of this month and the closure is necessary on health and safety grounds to the public during works to repair a communication pipe on behalf of Welsh Water.
C   Gwynedd Council  -  Environment Department 
Received a letter from the above informing the Council that ffordd y capel, Dyffryn Ardudwy will be closed on the 13th of this month and the closure is necessary on health and safety grounds to the public during works on behalf of Welsh Water.
D   Mr. Peter Thompson

Received an e-mail from the above with regards to the village allotments.  It was agreed to reply stating that no Member of the Community Council had signed the lease on behalf of the Community Council.
E    Mr. Duncan Newport

Received another e-mail from the above with regards to the matter of Cllr. Evan Owen’s recording of Council meetings and stating that he has not received a satisfactory reply from the Council.
5.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £39,367.60 in the current account and  £45,950.50 in the reserve account.       
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting
Mrs Annwen Hughes  -   £273.06 (wages) + £210.48 costs = £483.54 
Evergreen                      -  £350.00 –  cut grass in cemeteries

Mr. G. Martayn            -  £592.00  -  cut grass in play park, car park and around the benches in various locations
Mr. G. J. Williams       -      £50.00  -  cut grass in parc Morlo Talybont

Defib Store                      -  £70.80 –  pads for defib by Smithy Garage
Applications for financial contribution 

Village Hall Committee - £3,000.00

Dyffryn Snooker Club    -    £500.00

The above payments were processesed by Cllr. William Hooban and Cllr. Nia Rees approved the payments and permission was granted to the Clerk/Treasurer to make payment on line or by cheque at the end of the meeting. 
Monies received since last meeting
Mrs Doreen Jones     -    £254.00  -  burial of the late Mrs Sylvia Jones (ashes)

Pritchard & Griffiths - £1,824.00  – burial of the late Ms Mary Ceridwen Graham
Gwynedd Council   - £27,500.00  -  half the precept
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The Treasurer reported that that the Internal Audit had been completed and there were no significant matters arising apart from the following –

Failure to set a balanced budget 

Failure to review the content of the Insurance policy to ensure that it is adequate, and not excessive. The Clerk reported that she had contacted the Insurance company with regard to the Council’s policy asking for them to delete mowers and machinery and sports equipment from the policy and had received a reply stating that they structure their insurance policy as a package providing a set minimum level of cover and they do this to try and ensure that Councils have adequate cover and don’t have to tell them every time there is a change to a sum insured, as long as it is within the cover limit, saving the Council time on administration. Also stating that they can increase the insurance cover at any time but they cannot remove or reduce the below sections individually. 
•             Contents
•             Street Furniture
•             Walls, Gates and Fences
•             Playground Equipment
•             War Memorials
•             Mowers and Machinery
•             Sports Equipment

The Treasurer reported that she had completed the Annual Return up to 31st March 2025, the Members went through this return and agreed to approve it and it was also agreed that the Chairman and Clerk/Treasurer sign this on behalf of the Council.

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – None - translation services 
5.12  ANY OTHER MATTERS
Concerns were raised that the public path near Yr Ysgethin Inn has never been repaired. It was found that it is necessary to trim back the growth near the two entrances to the cemetery, and Cllr Nia Rees agreed to contact the Tim Tacluso Ardal Ni regarding this. It was noted that the hole on the Gors y Gedol road was back, and also that the dog poo bin has never been installed at the bottom of Gors y Gedol road.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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